Minutes
Patient Representation Group Meeting

Friday, 19th August, 2016

Present: Sir Andrew G. Buchanan, (Chairman), Mr Daniel J. Blakey (Secretary), Mrs Susan Uprichard, Mr Pierre F. Sagnia, Mrs Sarah Rust (Bassetlaw Community Voluntary Service)

Apologies: Mr Geoffrey J. Griffiths, Mrs Linda D. Merryweather, Mrs Astrea Smith

1. Minutes of the Last Meeting:- The minutes were reviewed and it was agreed by all present that they were a fair and accurate reflection of what took place.

2. Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising.

3. Practice News:- Mr Blakey informed the Group of the recent changes made by Bassetlaw Health Partnerships to the District Nurses’ Area Teams.  From now on, Bawtry and Blyth Medical will be under the same Area Team as Larwood and Village Surgeries.  This change was made as the Practice has recently joined the Primary Care Home initiative which will see us work much more closely in delivering patient care with Larwood and Village Surgeries.  The change was not directly communicated to the practice, and there was no consultation beforehand.  Dr Perkins has communicated his dissatisfaction with the way in which this has happened to Bassetlaw Health Partnerships.  The Group requested to be informed of Bassetlaw Health Partnership’s response, and for this to be put on the agenda for the next meeting with an update as to how the new arrangement is working in practice.

ACTION: Mr Blakey to add to the agenda for next time, and obtain from Bassetlaw Health Partnership as formal response to the Practice’s concerns.  Mr Blakey will also report at the next meeting on how the new arrangement is working out in practice.

4. Social Prescribing:- Mrs Sarah Rust of Bassetlaw Community Voluntary Service made a short presentation to the Group on social prescribing and the work her organisation is doing in this area.
5. Influenza Campaign Letters:- Mr Blakey forwarded to the members of the Group a template of the new tailored letter that is to be sent to pregnant ladies in anticipation of the 2016-17 Influenza Campaign.  The Group approved of the template and Mr Blakey undertook to produce a similar template for other patients regarded as being at risk.  The Group suggested that an influenza vaccination clinic be arranged for a Monday afternoon when the midwife is present to try and encourage as many women as possible to have the vaccine.

6. Any Other Business:- The Group expressed a wish that the partners consider what they would like the Group to work on next, and to present their ideas at the next meeting.

7. Date and Time of Next Meeting:- Friday, 18th November, 2016 at 10:30 a.m.
